
MINUTES
LIBRARY RESOURCES AND SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING
June 25, 2009
Central New York Library Resources Council

PRESENT:  Michael Poulin, Peg Elliott, Nancy Howe, Beverly Choltco-Devlin, Christine Kucharski

EXCUSED: Ronald Foster, Mary DePietro

Meeting commenced at 2:00 p.m.

Approval of minutes from April 27, 2009 meeting:  Motion to approve Michael Poulin, Seconded by Peg Elliott, no corrections or comments.  Approved unanimously. 

AGENDA ITEM 1: LRS Survey Results

Nancy Howe reviewed the results of the Programs and Services Survey and handed out a copy of the survey results in a newly formatted form.  Nancy discussed that there were certain services that would not be subject to discontinuance: 
· Advocacy
· AskUs 24/7
· Listservs
· Continuing Education 
· Refermation (newsletter) 
She explained that these were either essential services or ones that had great benefit for little cost.  
She indicated that the other items on the survey were negotiable and open to consideration for retaining or eliminating.  Any decisions made will be done after discussion with the appropriate committee responsible for their respective service area responsibilities.  Nancy reiterated the fact that this survey was a starting point for evaluating services.  

Retention and updating of the Union List of Serials as a service engendered discussion.  Mixed opinions about the need to continue this service were expressed.  The fact that it is the only way that some members can see the holdings was seen as a positive aspect of the ULS, while the fact that maintaining the list is extremely labor intensive and few libraries are submitting updates were both seen as reasons to discontinue the ULS.   

Nancy also mentioned that there was a disparity between the survey results regarding Interlibrary Loan and the input of the direct practitioners of Interlibrary Loan as collected at the Interlibrary Loan workshop.  She also noted that ILL usage is increasing rather than decreasing. 

As a result of this ULS discussion and the disparity of results between the survey and the opinions of attendees at the ILL conference in June, several members suggested that a more in depth survey be conducted in service areas where there might be some question about whether  to retain the service or not.  This was seen as a good idea.
Peg Elliott began the discussion regarding some of the other services including Library Thing (the Professional Collection) and Towpath.  The general consensus of the committee members present was that these services’ time had come and gone and that if services needed to be cut these might be appropriate for consideration of discontinuation.  

AGENDA ITEM 2: Database Statistics

Nancy explained the situation regarding the state budget cut’s impact on the database purchases.  The databases are paid for out of RBDB monies and there has been a $15,000 cut to RBDB funding. The RBDB jury recommended that any reductions be taken from Newsbank.  In addition, Senator Valesky’s special legislative funding is not likely to materialize in light of the state’s current fiscal crisis.  
The committee members present who attended the Newsbank portal presentation the previous week had mixed reviews about the portal and the concept of the portal.

Nancy mentioned that two significant subscribers had dropped out of the consortium and this had the effect of increasing everyone else’s subscription costs.  She mentioned that if even more subscriber’s dropped the price would go even higher.  The two public systems (OCPL and Mid-York) have paid the highest percentage and if they drop then it would pointless to even continue with the others. Some factors to consider:  this is the only way to get the Utica Observer Dispatch (even though the backfiles have not been forthcoming as promised); and the Syracuse papers include the obituaries which are not included in the NOVELny newspaper coverage.  Nancy will send out a message to OCPL and Mid-York asking if they would want to continue at the increased cost.  
All committee members present felt that it was important to continue the FirstSearch/WorldCat subscriptions even it if meant contributing to the cost.  

 AGENDA ITEM 3:  Towpath

Nancy reported that there were 69 hits on Towpath in May.  Chris, the CLRC Technology consultant is looking at alternatives to the Towpath platform such as MasterKey and LibLine. 

One committee member asked if members even want or use Towpath. Another suggested that of all the services this should be considered the lowest priority.

AGENDA ITEM 4: Other

Nancy made a presentation regarding two 3Rs councils (CDLC and WNYLRC) that offer a universal access card to participating libraries within their regions.  After Nancy explained that the projects do not requires universal participation among members, that participating libraries can set their own policies and that patrons must go onsite to utilize their pass, the committee felt exploring such an option among CLRC members should be pursued.  

Nancy will ask that one or both of the councils offering this service come to CLRC for a presentation to committees that might be potentially involved in such a project.  She will contact the two councils and send to the Committees potential dates for a presentation. 

NEXT MEETING:  In addition to the universal access pass presentation, Nancy will send out dates for the next formal meeting for the LRS committee via email 

Meeting was adjourned at 4:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Beverly Choltco-Devlin

